

FLORIDA'S SPACE COAST

Kimberly Powell, Clerk to the Board, 400 South Street • P.O. Box 999, Titusville, Florida 32781-0999

Telephone: (321) 637-2001 Fax: (321) 264-6972 Kimberly.Powell@brevardclerk.us



July 20, 2022

MEMORANDUM

TO: Frank Abbate, County Manager

RE: Item L.5., Direct Staff to Advertise and Make Procedural Changes to Brevard County Code

The Board of County Commissioners in regular session on July 19, 2022, directed staff to make any necessary advertisements or procedural steps necessary, prior to August 2, 2022, and to draft appropriate language to effectuate a change to Section 2-247, of the Brevard County Code relating to the purchase or leasing of County-owned property, removing the supermajority vote for only sales and leases at or above market value and to leave the supermajority requirement for nominal sales or leases.

Your continued cooperation is always appreciated.

Sincerely,

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

RACHEL, M. SADOFF, CLERK,

Kimberly Powell, Clerk to the Board

cc: County Attorney

Commissioner Tobia